
CR/D DRAFT  -  LIST OF SPACE NETWORKS  

The Bureau requests Administrations listed below to kindly inform it of any additional comments concerning 
disagreements under Nos. 9.11 to 9.14, 9.21 and RS33 § 2.1 received from administrations, by updating 
accordingly the database using SpaceCom software and return it to the Bureau by electronic mail (brmail@itu.int). 
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The Bureau has continued to improve the SpaceCom software package, in particular completing the part 
on the role of the notifying administration and clarifying the demands by administrations to be included in a 
coordination request, when not initially identified by the Bureau’s examination as potentially affected.  The 
updated version 6.0 of the SpaceCom software package and the associated SpaceCom User Manual are now 
available to administrations and other users at the ITU website (http://www.itu.int/ITU-
R/software/space/spacecom/index.html), as well as on the BR IFIC (Space services) DVD-ROM 
 
 In order to assist the notifying administration responsible for the satellite network published in a CR/C 
special section and the Bureau in completing its task under No. 9.53A, the following approach has been 
developed and included in the SpaceCom software package. 
 
 Upon expiry of the deadline for comments and on the basis of its records, the Bureau will make 
available a draft CR/D database per network (named  IFICnnnn_BR_CRCxxxx.mdb)  located  in BR IFIC DVD-
ROM, at folder Databases\SpaceCom\draft_CRD. This database will contain a listing of administrations, which 
have submitted a disagreement under No. 9.52 to one or more requests for coordination within the regulatory 
four-month time limit. 
 
 Furthermore, before proceeding with the publication of the above information in a Special Section of the 
CR/D series, the Bureau will request the notifying Administration for each network to inform the Bureau of any 
additional comments concerning disagreements received from administrations, copies of which may not have 
been sent to the Bureau.  This should be carried out by updating the draft CR/D database using the SpaceCom 
software package and returning it to the Bureau by electronic mail (brmail@itu.int). 
 
 The draft CR/D database is available for information to all administrations by using the module ‘Viewer’ of 
the SpaceCom software package. 
 
 For more information see Circular Letters CR/185 of 20 December 2002 and CR/193 of 23 May 2003. 
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